
 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Level 10, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street 
EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
Via email: AMOD@fwc.gov.au 
 
22 March 2018 
 
Re: AM2017/50 Hair and Beauty Industry Award 2010 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
1. Vice President Catanzariti issued Directions on 21 February 2018 for interested parties 

to file written submissions and evidence in reply to proposed variations to the Hair and 
Beauty Industry Award 2010 by 22 March 2018.  
 

2. The Australian Workers’ Union (AWU) reply submissions are below. 
 

REPLY SUBMISSIONS 
 
Australian Industry Group Draft Determination 
 
3. The AWU understands that the Draft Determination filed by the Australian 

Industry Group (AIG) on 22 February 2018 reflects the consent position 
reached between the parties to this matter. 

 
4. The AWU supports the submissions of the Shop, Distributive and Allied 

Employees’ Association (SDA) of 8 March 2018, and joins both the SDA and 
the AIG in asserting that in the absence of any concerns of the Full Bench, this 
matter should be determined on the papers. 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Zachary Duncalfe 
NATIONAL LEGAL OFFICER 
The Australian Workers' Union 


